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FROM THE RECTORY 
 
Dear all 
 
We were flying to Madeira. The plane was already an 
hour and a half late. We were nearly there when the  
pilot suddenly announced that we were going to be  
circling Madeira for a while as he couldn't see the  
runway. Now landing at Madeira required special skills - no ordinary pilot can do it 
as the runway is very short and finishes at the sea-   you have to have special 
training.. So it was seriously scary to know that the pilot could not  see the  
runway. And we were seriously scared.  So we circled and circled the hidden 
 airport for about 45 minutes.   Then suddenly we started to  descend. We gripped 
our  seats and eventually bumped onto the hidden  runway.  The whole plane 
burst into spontaneous applause. 
 
We eventually reached our hotel, more than usually conscious of our mortality.  
As we entered the hotel, blaring out of the bar was the well known song Knocking 
on heaven’s door which keeps repeating the theme – knocking on heaven’s door, 
knocking on heaven’s door. …as we had been! 
 
Heaven keeps cropping up at the moment. We often just use the word to mean 
where we go when we die. But the bible passages we have been looking at 
recently show us that heaven is real now; that behind the scenes of this world 
there is a much greater reality underpinning and shaping what happens here.  

 

We looked at the famous vision of the disciple John in the book of Revelation. He 
hears the voice of Jesus inviting him to go through the open door of Heaven. First 
thing he notices is a throne. John is in the throne room, the control room of the 
universe. See it like the throne room in the Palace of Versailles where Louis X1V 
sat and wielded his enormous power over his vast empire Or like the control room 
of  Supreme HQ in World War 11 where the greatest battle in the Universe, the 
battle between good and evil  is managed,  fought and won . 
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Beauty & Aromatherapy Salon 
 

Visit us for a  
special beauty treat, 

or simply your  
regular beauty 

needs, 
for an extensive 

range of  
therapies and  

impeccable  
customer service 

every time 
 

01772 611886 
68b Liverpool Rd, 

Longton,  
    PR4 5PB 

 

30 Liverpool Road, Penwortham PR1 0DQ 
Tel: 01772 747004 

www.peterboothopticians.co.uk 
** Your local family eye care provider ** 

 
NHS & Private eye examinations 

Quality eyewear from budget to designer styles 
Digital Retinal Scans & Photography 
Contact lenses, fitting & aftercare 

Sunglasses & Sports eyewear specialists 
Home visits available 

Ring to make an appointment 
With over 40 years experience, we look forward to exceeding your expectations 
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The book of Revelation gives us a glimpse of the daily business of heaven. It is as if 
we're here in our world when suddenly a curtain is drawn back and we see reality 
as it is – we can see the supernatural  scene with the Holy Trinity and the angels 
behind all what we can normally see in this world.  At least seven different times 
in the bible God pulls back the curtain to give us a glimpse of the invisible and 
much greater reality and  the spiritual activity that is going on. 
 
And what is going on? First and foremost the worship of God himself, Father Son 
and Holy spirit is taking place. John is given a glimpse of the eternal reality of God 
on His throne with Jesus the Lamb who was slain being worshipped by 10,000 
upon 10,000 of angels alongside the whole population of the Universe. 
 
Worship is the most central human activity. Certainly it’s the most central  
Christian activity.  It's very easy to be busying yourself with all sorts of Christian 
activities teaching and learning and Bible study, serving others  and yet forget the 
most important of all activities which is simply worship. Worship is what we were 
made for. it's what marks us out as real human beings. 
 
How often do you worship? In church yes of course but what about  at home ? 
There are a number of wonderful songs of praise in the book of Revelation, do 
use them in your own worship. 
 
 “Worthy is the Lamb who was slain to receive power and wealth and wisdom 
and strength and honour and  glory and praise” Rev 5 v 12 
 
Rev Ann January 2024 
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CHURCH OPENING TIMES 

St Michael & All Angels Church is open every day.  

Opening times are: 

Monday-Saturday inclusive: 9.30am to 4.30pm.  

Sunday: 8.00am to 4.30pm 

VOLUNTEER ROTAS 

Church Flowers Details on page 17. 

 Tea/Coffee  Details on page 10. 

PARISH DATES FEBRUARY 2024 
  

Sunday 4th February    9.00am Holy Communion  
                       10.30am Parish Communion with Sunday School   
Tuesday 6th February   10.25am Holy Communion in the lodge  
Wednesday 7th February   9.30am-11.30am St Michael’s Little Angels 
Sunday 11th February   9.00am Holy Communion  
       10.30am Morning Worship   

      3.45pm Pancake Church in the Village Hall 
Tuesday 13th February    10.25am Holy Communion in the lodge  
Wednesday 14th February  NO  St Michael’s Little Angels– half term  
       7.30pm Ash Wednesday Holy Communion Service  
 Sunday 18th February   9.00am Holy Communion  
       10.30am Parish Communion with Sunday School 
Monday 19th February    7.30pm in the Lodge -Bible for Beginners 
Tuesday 20th February   10.25am Holy Communion in the lodge  
Wednesday 21st February  9.30am-11.30am St Michael’s Little Angels 
Sunday 25th February   9.00am Holy Communion  
       10.30am Morning Worship with Sunday School   
       5.00pm Pizza & Praise in Church & the Lodge  
Tuesday 27th February   10.25am Holy Communion in the lodge  
Wednesday 28th February   9.30am-11.30am St Michael’s Little Angels 
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SPACE FOR PRAYER 

We have created a space in church (in front of the pews)  

for anyone to come and sit and pray or just have a quiet 

time. There are materials to read and we hope it will provide a place to 

leave prayer requests. Prayer is a time when we have our conversations 

with God, but equally times of silence and quiet so that we can listen to 

what he has to say to us. God wants us to come to him in prayer and gives 

us the Holy Spirit to help us. Prayer is our breath. 

If you would like us to get in touch please leave us a phone number, or 

you can contact us – details below. 

Revd Ann Templeman: 01772 448515/ 07877 659156. 

Email anntempleman@live.co.uk  

Mandy Hughes (Ministry Team): Mob 07791 532461.   

Email amandahughes945@gmail.com 

FUTURE DATES MARCH 2024 
  

Sunday 3rd March   9.00am Holy Communion  
                      10.30am Parish Communion  
                                               3.45pm Grandparents’ Church in the Village Hall 
Monday 4th March              7.30pm in the Lodge -Bible for Beginners 
Sunday 12th March  9.00am Holy Communion  
      10.30am MOTHERING SUNDAY SERVICE  
                                               Morning Worship with Sunday School   
Sunday 24th March               Start 10.10am from the school Palm Sunday  with a  
       donkey procession 
Thursday 28th March           7.00pm Maundy Thursday Passover Meal  
        with Holy Communion at the School  
Friday 29th March                11.00 am Good Friday Service  
An Hour at the Cross in Church and  A Children’s Hour at the Cross in the Lodge.  
Followed by Hunger Lunch in the Lodge. 
 
Sunday 31st  March              EASTER  SUNDAY 
      9.00am Holy Communion  

 10.30am Easter Sunday Service with Children’s   
  Easter Egg Hunt  

mailto:anntempleman@live.co.uk
mailto:amandahughes945@gmail.com


6 

 

27 

 



26 

 

7 

 



8 

 

25 

 



24 

 

9 

 

Please spread the 

Word! 

Rota for  Tea/Coffee 

 in the  Lodge  

Feb 2024– May 2024 

4th Feb   Joan & Mike 

11th Feb        Gill & Nick 

18th Feb.       Shirley & John 

25th Feb.       Pat & Nina 

10th March.   John & Honey 

17th March.   Carole & Lynn 

24th March.   Joan & Mike 

31st March.    Gill & Nick 

7th April.        Shirley & John 

14th April.      Pat & Nina 

21st April.       John & Honey 

28th April.      Carole & Lynn 

5th May.         Joan & Mike 
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Welcome to Flight 2024  

As we prepare to take off into the New Year. 

Please make sure your Attitude and Blessings are secured 

and locked in an upright position. All self-destructive  

devices should be turned off at this time. All negativity, hurt 

and discouragement should be put away. Should we lose  

Altitude under pressure, during the flight, reach up and pull 

down a Prayer. 

Prayers will automatically be activated by Faith. Once your 

Faith is activated you can assist other passengers. There will 

be NO BAGGAGE allowed on this flight. 

The Captain (GOD) has cleared us for takeoff. 

Destination GREATNESS. 
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The dry food  
contributions made by 
many of  you are much  
appreciated and still 

needed for the local Food 
Bank.  

Please continue to donate 
items, putting them in the 

wicker basket in the church 
porch.   

 

Deadline for the  Magazine  

 

March/ April 2024 deadline Monday 12th February 2024 
May/June  2024  deadline   Monday 15th April 2024 

July/August & beginning of September deadline Monday 10th June 2024 
September/October 2024 deadline Monday 12th August 2024 

November/December 2024 deadline Monday 14th October 2024. 

All articles to be sent to  
stmhoolechurchmagazine@gmail.com  

 

Adverts   

Please email Barbara Wood for details  

bw12252@hotmail.com 

& 

Annual Prices  

For  

COLOUR  or   BLACK TEXT/IMAGE 

FULL PAGE - 1/2 PAGE-  1/4 PAGE  
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ST MICHAEL’s TIMES –  
AN UPDATE FOR YOU 

 
First of All - Thank You All 
We hope you enjoyed your Christmas/New Year magazine 
which was, for the very first time in glorious  

    TECHNICOLOUR 
This was very efficiently put together by our parish administrator, 
Jeanette Calderbank, who did a sterling job.  We would also like to 
say A VERY BIG THANK YOU to our volunteer distributors (both 
newly recruited and old hands) who got that magazine out in record 
time with great feedback – well done. 
 
With especial thanks to Elsie Kirkham who regularly organises the 
distribution of each and every edition of the magazine destined for 
our subscribers. 
 

The Next Big Production is Easter (March & April) 
Can you help with distribution (it only takes about an hour of your time)? 
Do you wish to become a subscriber in support of the work of your church? 

 

To Parish Magazine Distributors 
Please let me know ASAP if you are available (or not) to take part in the Easter circulation – you would need 
to be available during the last 7-10 days of February.  
 

To All Subscribers and Distributors: 
The annual subscription for the magazine remains at £10  (or whatever amount you feel they are worth.) 
The individual price (or donation) for each magazine bought “ad hoc” is £1.50. 

 
The Results of Your Support 
As a subscriber or advertiser, your continuing support of this church’s work, mission and growth is not only 
greatly appreciated but we are able to provide the service of a free magazine to the parish at Easter & Christ-
mas.  As a result, we believe, that making ourselves known in this way, had a significant effect on the in-
crease in attendance at Christmas services, with many new faces that we hope to see again. 

 
The Finance 
This is a non-profit making venture, as its main purpose is to “spread the word” and encourage new people 
to “come and see”.  In 2024 it is projected to break even (or even a small profit) so keep up the good work 
everyone. 

 
How to Pay 
If you collect your magazine from church as a subscriber: 

Please pay by BACs transfer quoting ref:  Mag Subs 2024 
Or place cash in an envelope marked with your name & “mag subs” 

If you have your magazine delivered to your home – pay your distributor or by BACs 
For off the shelf purchases – envelope as above or place in the donations box 
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HOOLE PARISH CHURCH – ST MICHAEL & ALL ANGELS  

Mission Statement: To Know Christ and Make Him Known 

CHURCH OFFICERS & ORGANISATIONS 

Rector 
 

The Reverend Ann Templeman.      
The Rectory, 69 Liverpool Road, Much Hoole,  
PR4 4RB   Tel: 01772 448515 and mob: 07877 659156;   
Email: anntempleman@live.co.uk 

Associate Minister   The Reverend Peter Templeman  Details as above  

Churchwarden Jane Elphick          
Tel: 01772 603360   Mob: 07977 201199   Email: candjelphick@hotmail.com  

Churchwarden Barbara Wood        
Mob: 07745 208617   Email:bw12252@hotmail.com 

Churchwarden 
Emeritus  

William G Carr.   Tel: 01772 615321. Email: billcarr1935@btinternet.com 

Occasional Preacher 
Margaret Kirkman  

Tel: 01772 379219.     Mob: 07786543581.     
Email: margk1946@gmail.com 

Young People’s  
Minister 

Liz Boland  Mob: 07903 200204.   Email: lizboland@yahoo.co.uk. 

PCC Secretary  
& Lodge Hire        

Andrea Susnik – Tel: 615336.    Email: familysusnik@live.co.uk 

PCC Treasurer: Andrew Smith – Tel: 615383. Mob: 07771 983726.              
                                        Email: andrew.smith8118937@btinternet.com 

Parish Safeguarding 
Officer: 

Mandy Hughes  Mob: 07791 532461.              
                                        Email: amandahughes945@gmail.com 

Parish  
Administrator 

Jeanette Calderbank   Mob: 07470124910  
                                        Email: calderbankjeanette@hotmail.com 
Magazine ONLY email stmhoolemagazine@gmail.com  

Flower Group Contact: Lisa Redshaw – Tel: 01772 614428.  

Hoole Church  
Ladies’ Group  

Meets 2pm, 3rd Thursday at The Venue, Hoole Village Hall. Leader: Erika 
Penrose. Tel: 01772613816. Email: johnanderika.penrose@gmail.com  

Hoole St Michael’s 
Men’s Group  

Meets 7.30, 2
nd

 Tuesday, in The Venue,  
Hoole Village Hall.  Contact: Jock Davidson 07902 441055  
email: sgtmajor@talktalk.net 

Little Angels Baby & 
Toddler Group   

Jenny Tomlinson and Mandy Hughes   
Email: amandahughes945@gmail.com 

Friends of  
St Michael  

Caring for the fabric of our ancient church. Mike Barron    Tel: 01772 814105 

Health & Safety  
Officer 

Chair: Colin Wilson Tel: 616978;   Email: southview1953@tiscali.co.uk 

Hoole St Michael  
C E Primary School 

Head Teacher: Juliet Price – Tel:01772 613219.  

Church Website: http://www.hooleparishchurch.com. 

Our Facebook page is called “St Michael and All Angels Church Hoole” 
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FROM THE PARISH REGISTERS 
 

Baptism – “We welcome into the Lord’s Family”   

26th November       SAMUEL GEORGE BAMBER son of 

                               Lee Bamber and Shelly Telford of Much Hoole. 
 

Marriage “Those whom God hath joined together” 

28th December  ALEXANDER GEORGE REDSHAW and JESSICA BETH  

       BODELL                      Both of Bretherton. 
 

31st December        RICHARD JACK TAYLOR and DANIELLE PHILIPPA  

     BAMFORD               Both of London. 
 
 

The Departed “We give thanks for the lives of those who have died and 

pray for their families and friends.” 

1st November           PHILIP CLEECE aged 90 years, of Much Hoole. 

                             Interment followed in the Churchyard. 
 

3rd November          SYDNEY BRIAN KEARNEY aged 81years of  

     Much Hoole.     Interment followed in the Churchyard. 
 

17th November        LESLEY KENNARD aged 68years of Walmer Bridge. 

                               Interment followed in the Churchyard. 
 

13th December        MAVIS BARNISH aged 87years of Ormskirk. 

                              Interment followed in the Churchyard. 

St Michael’s Flower Group Rota  
  

Date  Arrangers  Sponsor/s Notes  

4th February  Lisa  Mrs E Reed.  Red Roses 

11th February  Lisa  Mrs J Smallwood  Red Roses 

13th February  Lisa & Julie   Lent  

30th March  ALL   Easter  
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News from Hoole St Michael’s CE Primary School 

Endeavour Class has been exploring our Christian value of courage through the 
story of Imagine. It tells the story of a child who starts a brand new life in a  
country where he does not speak the language or have any friends or family.  
We saw how he had the 
courage to follow his 
dreams and achieve great 
things. We thought about 
the great things we wanted 
to achieve in our life that 
would need us to have  
courage. We made courage 
balloons so that our dreams 
could fly high.  

Get practising for Pancake 
Church 

Sunday  11th Feb at 3.45pm in 
the Village Hall.  
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Hoole Church Ladies’ Group 

 

We had three successful events in 

November and December – the cof-

fee morning at Banks Farm went well 

and the chocolate quiz turned out to 

be a bit of a challenge to most peo-

ple! Later in the month Tracey Taylor entertained us with the story of her 

dance school and followed up with a fun demonstration with volunteers. 

The Christmas Coffee Evening was very successful and the Mawdesley 

Ukes3A Ukulele group got everyone tapping their feet and joining in. We 

had several compliments on the quality of the buffet provided – the hard 

work of our committee! The event made just  

under £700. Our committee topped it up from funds so that we were able 

to send £350 to each of our chosen charities, Alder Hey Children’s Hospital 

and Brain Cancer Research.  

I can’t report on the AGM and Social Afternoon yet as this article needs to 

be with the parish magazine editor before it takes place, but we’re expect-

ing to have the usual enjoyable time – our first afternoon gathering! 

At our meeting on Thursday 15th February at 2.30pm, Matt and Yvonne 

Pinder will be talking about “An Adventure on Wheels”. In March we have 

an invitation from the Men’s Group on Tuesday 19th March – please note 

this is an evening meeting at 7.30pm in the Poppy Lounge – and will be a 

talk on “How Art Décor helped shape the 20th Century” 

with Keith Hicks. 

If anyone needs a lift for any meeting or you know of 

anyone, do please give me or Sheila (01772 616850) a 

call.  

Anyone who may be interested in coming along to our 

meetings would be made very welcome. We are a 

friendly group and welcome new members. Do give me 

a call on 01772 613816. 

Erika 

The Flower Ladies once again did a wonderful job on the church Christmas decorations!  
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   Family Church – a busy Christmas! 

 
We had a busy time over Christmas with our Toy & 
Christingle Service at the beginning of December 
and then our Crib Service on Christmas Eve. Both 
services were very well attended with full a full 
church and happy families! In the Toy & Christingle, 
as well as thinking about the meaning of the 
Christingle and Jesus as the Light of the World, we had a nativity tableau and we thought 
about we thought about Jesus as the best present. 
During the Crib Service, the children did a great job of walking us through the nativity story, 
and then we played Pass the Parcel to help us think about different aspects of the Christmas 
story. 
 

Pizza & Praise 
Our new service for young people and adults continues to grow. We had a great time in  
November thinking about prayer and then in January thinking about God’s call to us. It has 
been lovely to join with young people from New Longton in this service and are hoping this 
can lead to more working together. 
After the service in church, we go across to the Lodge for pizza and a time of fun and  

fellowship. We’d love to welcome more people of any age who want to worship God in a new 

way and enjoy eating pizza! 

 

 Sunday School 
Sunday School continues to meet regularly during the 10:30 service in the Lodge. It has been 
lovely over recent months to welcome some new families. We are, however struggling a bit 
with leaders. If you would like to join our team, please speak to me or Ann about how you 
can help. Full training and help with planning will be given. 
 

Coming Up for families and children 
4 Feb 10:30 pm   Sunday School in the Lodge 
11 Feb 3:45pm   Pancake Church in the Village Hall 
18 Feb 10:30pm   Sunday School in the Lodge 
25 Feb 10:30pm  Sunday School in the Lodge 
25 Feb 5:00pm  Pizza &Praise in Church & the Lodge 
3 Mar 3:45pm   Grandparents Church in the Village Hall 
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PCC reflects on 2023 
 
At the beginning of the year, I was leading an all age service and I got to thinking about 
whether 2023 had turned out as we expected or not. Personally, in some ways, the year 
seemed a fairly ordinary one, until I thought more deeply and then realised that both my  
children passed their driving test last year, giving them more freedom and us being less of a 
taxi service! My son got his first job, and then managed to buy his own car, giving him even 
more freedom! Then right at the end of the year, my daughter turned 18, making us a family 
of adults, although I’m not sure I’m quite ready for that yet! For me, a spell in hospital in the 
summer after 8 months of illness, brought major emergency surgery (an operation I knew 
would come eventually, but not quite like it did!) and missing the Scripture Union Beach  
Mission I lead and then many more hospital appointments as I haven’t recovered quite as I 
should have done! 
 
Then I got to thinking about us, as a church. I asked PCC for their reflections on the year, and 
these are their highlights (in no particular order)  
 Increased use of the Lodge and settling into how we can use it for the best both for 
 children and youth ministry, but also some of the social events and Bible studies in 
 there. 
 The success of Alpha and our new Bible Studies using The Chosen to prompt discussion. 
 The Parish Quiet morning at Whalley Abbey in November.  
 There have been lots of weddings and baptisms as well as our Confirmation service and 

equally lots of funerals, including the very full funeral of Sam Burns in June. 
 Our celebrations of the King’s Coronation  
 Celebration of marriage service in September  
 Starting Little Angels & Pizza & Praise 
 Mandy starting her ordination training.  
 Increased visits to Ribble Court and continued visits to Old Mill Court.  
 Continued visits to St Michael’s School and increased visits to Little Hoole and  
 Holmeswood schools.  
 New faces coming along to services and events as well as more established church  
 members. People taking on new roles within church.  
 Lots of people coming to church over Christmas, and especially staying for refreshments 

after Carols by candlelight, some of whom were unexpected. 
 

What were your highlights of 2023, either personally or in church?  
I wonder what 2024 will bring. Of course, we can’t possibly know that 
yet, but let’s trust God with the year whatever it brings. Let’s make sure 
that God is our focus, so that whatever the year throws at us, we know 
He is by our side. 


